MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, JULY 10, 2018
9:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, June 27, 2018, at 
9:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on June 27, 2018 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. He stated that the back levee has been surveyed and flags have been put out to show possible levee alignments. 2. The after the face permit is under review by DNR.  3. Drone survey has been done for the breakwaters and will be done on the levees on the island.  4. The board was handed a map showing the airport survey.  5. Working with FEMA on reimbursements. 6. Thursday going to Baton Rouge for Capital Outlay meeting. 7. Working on the Bayou Thunder surveying. Soil conditions are not good and different rock sizes and matting might be required. 

President Camardelle stated that Jefferson Parish will be getting 15 million total of federal money for Grand Isle to continue the segmented rock breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. He thanked Representative Scalise and Graves, Senator Kennedy and Cassidy and all the federal delegations for approving the money to help build more segmented rock breakwaters. We are working with CPRA, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, the Governor and staff to build a levee system on Grand Isle. 
Now that the sessions are over in Baton Rouge we will continue to work on the airstrip.

Elmer’s Island should be given to the State Parks and we can work with Lt. Governor Nungesser on getting the public better access to Elmer’s Island. Mr. Camardelle also thanked the board, town council, and the port for supporting better public access to Elmer’s Island thereby bringing more tourists to Grand Isle helping our economy.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:56 a.m.
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